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HACKING 
GOOGLE MAPS

Performance artist 
Simon Weckert put 
99 smartphones 
into a cart and 
wheeled them 
around Berlin. 
Google Maps 
interpreted this as a 
slow moving traffic 
jam. A reminder that 
“big tech” tech isn’t 
always fool proof.

http://www.simonweckert.com/googlemapshacks.html

http://www.simonweckert.com/googlemapshacks.html


FAMA: WHEN 
EMPLOYEE 
CHECK 
ALGORITHMS 
GO BAD 

Twitter user Bruise 
Almighty came 
home to a 351 page 
“background report” 
for his job. The 
report categorised 
his character based 
on single words. An 
example of humans 
creating poor 
algorithms 
pretending to be AI.

https://twitter.com/kmlefranc/status/1221869659139366912 /  https://fama.io/

https://fama.io/
https://twitter.com/kmlefranc/status/1221869659139366912
https://fama.io/


GOOGLE FIBRE 
DROPS TV AS A 
FEATURE

Subtle but 
important move 
from Google. New 
customers in the 
US no longer get 
“traditional TV” 
bundled in (news, 
sports, premium 
and local channels). 
Google is confident 
the future is 
subscription-based.

https://venturebeat.com/2020/02/04/google-fiber-kills-its-traditional-tv-service-for-new-customers/

https://venturebeat.com/2020/02/04/google-fiber-kills-its-traditional-tv-service-for-new-customers/


AI GENERATES 
TRAVIS SCOTT 
TRACK

Travis Scott’s lyrics 
and music were 
fed into an AI for 2 
weeks and this 
mildly passable 
track named “Jack 
Park Canny Dope 
Man” was the 
result. Vocals, 
lyrics and music 
score were all 
generated by AI.

https://www.dazeddigital.com/music/article/47949/1/listen-to-an-ai-generated-travis-scott-song-artificial-intelligence-deepfake

https://www.dazeddigital.com/music/article/47949/1/listen-to-an-ai-generated-travis-scott-song-artificial-intelligence-deepfake


PSEUDO-
PROFOUND 
BULLSH*T 
TITLES WORK

Great article from 
the Society of 
Judgment and 
Decision Making (!) 
showing art with 
profound bullsh*t 
titles are always 
preferred over more 
descriptive titles. 
Read it before 
naming your next 
feature or product.

http://journal.sjdm.org/19/190712/jdm190712.pdf

http://journal.sjdm.org/19/190712/jdm190712.pdf


UPSCALING 
USING AI IS THE 
NEW CRAZE

YouTuber Denis 
Shiryaev used AI to 
recreate the famous 
L'arrivée d'un train 
en gare de La 
Ciotat footage in 4k 
60fps. He used 
Gigapixel AI from 
Topaz Labs and  
Depth-Aware Video 
Frame Interpolation. 
This is just the start.

https://www.sciencealert.com/ai-neural-networks-have-upscaled-a-classic-19th-century-movie-into-4k

https://www.sciencealert.com/ai-neural-networks-have-upscaled-a-classic-19th-century-movie-into-4k


COVID-19 
LEANS ON 
FACE 
DETECTION

The COVID-19 
pandemic has 
seen an interesting 
grey area of public 
surveillance 
become more grey. 
Many public 
spaces on China 
are employing AI 
cameras to detect 
fevers and those 
not wearing masks.

https://www.scmp.com/tech/policy/article/3049215/ai-firms-deploy-fever-detection-systems-beijing-help-fight-coronavirus

https://www.scmp.com/tech/policy/article/3049215/ai-firms-deploy-fever-detection-systems-beijing-help-fight-coronavirus


GOOGLE TO 
BAN ANNOYING 
VIDEO ADS

The Coalition for 
Better Ads has 
updated it’s 
guidelines and 
YouTube is a 
member, so will 
also implement the 
rules. In short, 
fewer pre-rolls, no 
mid-rolls and more 
subtle text overlay 
ads. Horah!

https://www.theverge.com/2020/2/5/21125105/google-chrome-youtube-ban-video-ad-length-unskippable-preroll-midroll

Three ad experiences fall beneath the Better Ads Standard for short-form video:

1 - Mid-roll ads

2 - Pre-roll ads or pods longer than 31 seconds that cannot be skipped in the first 5 secs

3 - Non-linear display ads that are in the middle 1/3 of a playing video or are larger than 
20% of the video content.

https://www.theverge.com/2020/2/5/21125105/google-chrome-youtube-ban-video-ad-length-unskippable-preroll-midroll


REUTERS 
AUTOMATED 
NEWS 
PROTOTYPE

Reuters teamed up 
with Synthesia to 
develop an 
automated sports 
TV presenter. It’s 
generated from live 
capture mixed with 
AI voice and face 
generation. China 
launched this last 
year but now it’s 
“over here”…

https://thenextweb.com/neural/2020/02/07/reuters-built-a-prototype-for-automated-news-videos-using-deepfakes-tech/

https://thenextweb.com/neural/2020/02/07/reuters-built-a-prototype-for-automated-news-videos-using-deepfakes-tech/


CO2
LABELLING

A growing and 
welcome trend is 
brands taking more 
responsibility for 
their environmental 
impact. Quorn now 
displays a CO2 
equivalent and 
NVIDIA video cards 
can equate power 
usage to global sea 
ice loss.

https://github.com/kylemcdonald/nvidia-co2 /  https://www.quorn.co.uk/carbon-footprint

https://github.com/kylemcdonald/nvidia-co2
https://www.quorn.co.uk/carbon-footprint


COVID-19 PUTS 
PHYSICAL UI IN 
THE SPOTLIGHT

Necessity is the 
mother of invention 
and COVID-19 has 
given focus to 
niche “user 
interfaces” such as 
these lift control 
solutions using feet 
rather than hands. 
Wheelchair users 
were quick to point 
out the flaws.

https://www.reddit.com/r/mildlyinteresting/comments/f2ge2q/this_elevator_at_my_university_has_feet_buttons/

https://www.reddit.com/r/mildlyinteresting/comments/f2ge2q/this_elevator_at_my_university_has_feet_buttons/


MOTHER 
REUNITED WITH 
DECEASED 
CHILD IN VR

Jang Ji-sung got to  
interact with a 
recreation of her 
deceased daughter, 
Nayeon, in VR. It 
took a team 8 
months to create. 
It’s powerful to 
watch and points to 
a VR future that few 
can really predict.

https://futurism.com/watch-mother-reunion-deceased-child-vr

https://futurism.com/watch-mother-reunion-deceased-child-vr


OFCOM WILL 
REGULATE UK 
SOCIAL MEDIA

Social platforms like 
Facebook, Tiktok, 
YouTube, Snapchat 
and Twitter will 
soon be externally 
regulated by Ofcom 
to tackle harmful 
and offensive 
content. Ofcom’s 
power will include 
large fines and 
prison sentences.

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/technology-51446665

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/technology-51446665


CHROME 81 
HAS NFC

Imagine if you could 
swish your phone’s 
web browser over a 
product label or 
physical item and 
link to information 
or a purchase page. 
Well you will soon 
with the next 
update to Chrome. 
This could be 
massive.

https://web.dev/nfc/ /   https://blog.chromium.org/2020/02/chrome-81-near-field-communications.html

https://web.dev/nfc/
https://blog.chromium.org/2020/02/chrome-81-near-field-communications.html


TESLA’S 
EMPLOYEE 
HANDBOOK

While most 
corporate 
employee 
handbooks are full 
of bland waffle, a 
“leaked” version of 
the Tesla’s 
handbook made 
interesting reading. 
When your brand’s 
tone matches it’s 
copywriting.

https://www.businessinsider.com/leaked-tesla-employee-handbook-reveals-high-standards-for-workers-2020-2

https://www.businessinsider.com/leaked-tesla-employee-handbook-reveals-high-standards-for-workers-2020-2?r=US&IR=T


ALEXA-
JAMMING 
BRACELET

More and more 
listening (and voice) 
devices are around 
us. This bracelet 
uses ultrasonic 
noise to block the 
microphones of any 
nearby devices, 
preserving your 
privacy. Annoys 
hearing aids too 
though.

https://gizmodo.com/the-studs-on-this-punk-bracelet-are-actually-microphone-1841768759

https://gizmodo.com/the-studs-on-this-punk-bracelet-are-actually-microphone-1841768759


TIKTOK FAMILY 
SAFETY MODE

TikTok’s new Family 
Safety Mode links a 
parent's TikTok 
account to their 
teens’ and allows 
them to control 
screen time, direct 
messages and 
restrict content. 
Because parents 
have TikTok, right?!

https://www.pocket-lint.com/apps/news/151141-tiktok-family-safety-mode-how-the-app-s-parental-controls-work

https://www.pocket-lint.com/apps/news/151141-tiktok-family-safety-mode-how-the-app-s-parental-controls-work


BURGER KING 
MOULDY 
WHOPPER

Burger King drew 
attention to its lack 
of preservatives 
with their Mouldy 
Whopper advert. 
Ad-land was split. 
Consumers were 
disgusted. But it 
worked, and 
increased visit to 
store consideration 
by 22.8%!

https://musebycl.io/advertising/burger-king-put-moldy-whopper-center-its-new-global-ads

https://musebycl.io/advertising/burger-king-put-moldy-whopper-center-its-new-global-ads


VISA CRYPTO 
CARDS GET 
THE GO-AHEAD

Visa has, for the 
first time, granted 
its membership to a 
cryptocurrency 
company.  
Coinbase can now 
issue cards that will 
debit your crypto 
account in the 
same way a debit 
card does. Will this 
be the killer app?

https://www.forbes.com/sites/michaeldelcastillo/2020/02/19/visa-grants-coinbase-power-to-issue-bitcoin-debit-cards/

https://www.forbes.com/sites/michaeldelcastillo/2020/02/19/visa-grants-coinbase-power-to-issue-bitcoin-debit-cards/


PIXEL PHONE 
“BATTERY 
SHARE” 
FEATURE

Google’s Android 11 
Developer Preview 
for Pixel contained 
an interesting 
reference to 
“Battery Share”. 
The implication is 
that you can charge 
nearby devices 
directly from your 
phone.

https://www.xda-developers.com/android-11-battery-share-reverse-wireless-charging-pixel-5/

https://www.xda-developers.com/android-11-battery-share-reverse-wireless-charging-pixel-5/


ALEXA 
POWERED TOY 
KITCHEN

The KidKraft Alexa 
2-in-1 Kitchen and 
Market is the first 
physical toy to 
interact directly with 
Alexa. It uses RFID 
tags in accessories 
to trigger sounds, 
games and 
conversations. 
Coming soon for 
$300 (minus Alexa).

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Rwmrdx80dZ4&feature=share

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Rwmrdx80dZ4&feature=share


MAGNETIC 
RAM. 5X 
FASTER THAN 
NORMAL RAM

I could waffle on 
about electron spin-
transfer torque and 
reversal-stage short 
voltage pulses... 
But suffice to say, 
scientists have 
managed to 
increase the speed 
of MRAM by 500%. 
Aka, computers will 
get faster.

https://eurekalert.org/pub_releases/2020-02/ez-tmi021420.php

https://eurekalert.org/pub_releases/2020-02/ez-tmi021420.php


SOCIAL 
FILMING TIP

So, how do the 
pros get those 
vertical videos for 
TikTok and 
horizontal videos 
for YouTube at the 
same time? Elastic 
bands. Or you can 
use the high-tech 
version such as 
https://kamua.com

https://twitter.com/rebexxxxa/status/1227681481763328000

https://kamua.com/
https://twitter.com/rebexxxxa/status/1227681481763328000


BBC MICRO 
TWITTER BOT

If you were a nerd 
in the 1980s and 
had a BBC Micro, 
you can now write 
and compile BBC 
Basic programs 
directly in Twitter. 
Just write the code 
in the tweet and 
@bbcmicrobot
THIS is what Twitter 
was made for! 

https://twitter.com/bbcmicrobot/status/1227267937947541505?s=12

https://twitter.com/bbcmicrobot/status/1227267937947541505?s=12


ADVERSARIAL 
TAPE TRICKS 
TESLAS INTO 
SPEEDING

McAfee Labs 
showed how the 
addition of special 
stickers (or just 
plain electrical tape 
or doodles) can 
trick a Tesla into 
misreading speed 
signs and illegally 
speeding while on 
autopilot. Welcome 
to “model hacking”.

https://www.mcafee.com/blogs/other-blogs/mcafee-labs/model-hacking-adas-to-pave-safer-roads-for-autonomous-vehicles/
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https://www.mcafee.com/blogs/other-blogs/mcafee-labs/model-hacking-adas-to-pave-safer-roads-for-autonomous-vehicles/


SO, THE 
SUPERBOWL 
ADS HAPPENED

The UK does 
Christmas ads. The 
US does Superbowl 
ads. Some cracking 
examples this year 
although the 
general backdrop 
was one of brands 
jumping on the 
various social 
movements and 
causes. Again.

https://www.itsnicethat.com/news/super-bowl-2020-advertising-030220?

https://www.itsnicethat.com/news/super-bowl-2020-advertising-030220?utm_content=buffer413a5&utm_medium=social&utm_source=twitter&utm_campaign=intsocial


APPLE 
AIRTAGS DUE 
2020?

Apple’s rumoured 
AirTags are similar 
to Tiles but with a 
key difference. 
AirTags will be able 
to use other 
people’s phones to 
help locate your 
lost item. Possibly 
a gamechanger for 
the insurance 
industry too.

https://www.macrumors.com/guide/airtags/

https://www.macrumors.com/guide/airtags/


TOKYO 2020 
KINETIC 
PICTOGRAMS

Japanese motion 
designer Kota 
Iguchi revealed the 
Tokyo symbol set… 
with a difference. 
For the first time, 
the symbols have 
been designed to 
be animated. Look 
out for them on 
funky digital 
signage too.

https://www.olympic.org/news/tokyo-2020-unveils-kinetic-sports-pictograms

https://www.olympic.org/news/tokyo-2020-unveils-kinetic-sports-pictograms


FREE 
ELECTRICITY 
FROM THIN AIR

A small organism 
found at the bottom 
of a river in 
Delaware river has 
been found to 
generate its own 
electricity. Paint 
your wall with them 
and you could 
charge your phone 
for free. In theory. 
In the future.

https://www.sciencealert.com/scientists-generate-electricity-out-of-thin-air-with-device-that-runs-on-humidity

https://www.sciencealert.com/scientists-generate-electricity-out-of-thin-air-with-device-that-runs-on-humidity


ALL EMOTIONS 
EXIST AS LONG 
AS YOU CAN  
NAME THEM

This really 
interesting scientific 
paper suggests that 
there are way more 
categories of 
emotions than we 
currently use. The 
suggestion being, if 
you can name it, it 
exists. What 
emotion does your 
brand own?

https://www.thecut.com/2020/02/new-theory-of-complex-emotions.html

https://www.thecut.com/2020/02/new-theory-of-complex-emotions.html
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